Received: 04/05/2022



April 5, 2022

Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary State of New York Public Service Commission Three Empire State Plaza Albany, New York 12223-1350

Re: Modification/Adjustment to the Mechanics of Certain Revenue Decoupling Mechanisms

Dear Secretary Phillips:

As described further in the Joint Petition ("Joint Petition") of Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation and Multiple Intervenors to Modify/Adjust the Mechanics of Certain Revenue Decoupling Mechanisms, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation ("Central Hudson" or the "Company") hereby files the minor tariff amendments listed below to become effective July 20, 2022.

P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity

7th Revised Leaf No. 163.5.4.1

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas

12th Revised Leaf No. 129

The tariff amendments listed above are necessary to address an unintended consequence resulting from the initial operation of the application of the Revenue Decoupling Mechanisms ("RDM") for electric Service Classification No. 13 and gas Service Classification No. 11 as detailed in the Joint Proposal in Cases 20-E-0428 and 20-G-0429. As described further in the Joint Petition the initial application of the RDM for SCs 11 and 13 resulted in larger than anticipated surcharges to these classes due to the application of the 2.5% cap, as described in the Joint Proposal, prior to combing the over/under collection for each of these classes with the other non-residential class(es). The tariff amendments filed herein also apply the 2.5% cap *after* combining electric SC 13 with SC3 and gas SC 11 with SCs 2, 6 and 13 and as a result effectively limit the surcharge or credit for these classes to 2.5% of the respective class' target as was intended.

The Company requests a waiver of newspaper publication requirements of Public Service Law §66(12) (b) for this filing due to the minor nature of the tariff changes and the changes impact service classifications which contain very few customers to which individual outreach will be performed.

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Stacy Powers at (845) 486-6083 or spowers@cenhud.com.

Yours very truly,

Christopher M. Capone Executive Vice President

LETT545